	MICHAEL B. TWOMEY
	ATTORNEY AT LAW
	POST OFFICE BOX 5256
	TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32314-5256
Tel. (850) 421-9530 Fax. (850) 421-9530
e-mail: miketwomey@talstar.com


August 31, 2009

Ms. Ann Cole, Director				
Commission Clerk and Administrative Services
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850


	Re:    Docket No. 090056-SU   Application for approval of transfer of wastewater system of Fountain Lakes Sewer Corporation, holder of Certificate 442-S, to Aqua Utilities Florida, Inc., holder of Certificate 268-S, and for amendment of Certificate 268-S, in Lee County, by Aqua Utilities Florida, Inc.

Dear Ms. Cole:
	
	Aqua Utilities Florida, Inc. (Aqua) respectfully requests an additional sixty (60) day extension of the schedule in the above-referenced docket.  Aqua has had continuing discussions with others directed toward resolving the issues raised by the complainants in this case and wishes to continue those discussions but requires additional time to do so.  Therefore, Aqua requests an additional 60 days to attempt to settle any or all actions related to the proposed transfer.

	I have spoken with Attorney James L. O'Leary today and he has authorized me to represent that he has no objection to the additional extension of time.
	

Thank you for your assistance with this filing.

					Sincerely, 


					s/ Michael B. Twomey
					Michael B. Twomey


cc:	James L. O'Leary, Esquire
	Patti Daniel, Division of Economic Regulation
	Client
